
Tanzania seeks China’s help in controlling social media 

Tanzanian Deputy Minister for Transport and Communications, Edwin Ngonyani, spoke at a China-Tanzania 
media engagement in Dar es Salaam, requesting help from China in controlling the content posted on social 
media. Ngonyani insisted that the government should keep an eye on social media to prevent cybercrime says 
The East African (Kenya). The media engagement was sponsored by the Tanzanian government and the 
Cyberspace Administration of China, China’s central Internet censorship agency. According to Azania Post 
(Tanzania), Tanzania recently banned a local newspaper for reporting on alleged corruption in the mining 
sector. Five Tanzanians have also been arrested for insulting the president on social media reports Advox (The 
Netherlands). 

 

Sudan eager to consolidate relations with China  
 
Sudanese Prime Minister, Bakri Hassan Salih, met with China’s ambassador to Sudan, Li Lianhe, where he 
affirmed Sudan’s eagerness to consolidate cooperation with China at all levels and to coordinate with China on 
international and regional issues of mutual concern reports Sudan News Agency (Sudan). China is currently 
involved in peace-keeping missions in Sudan under the United Nations. Recently, China sent two helicopters 
from the peacekeeping air transport advance team carrying 15 soldiers and two tons of cargo to Darfur in 
western Sudan reports Xinhua (China). The Darfur region has been ravaged by conflict since 2003.  

 
 

China donates 100 computers to Mozambique parliament 
 

China donated 100 computers worth US$ 148,000 to Mozambique’s parliament. According to Agence de 
Presse Africaine (Senegal), the donation comprises of 50 desktop computers and 50 laptops as part of an 
agreement reached at a meeting early this year between Verónica Macamo, Speaker of the Mozambican 
Parliament, and Zhang Dejiang, Chairman of the Standing Committee of the Chinese National People’s 
Congress. Chinese ambassador to Mozambique, Su Jian, said the donation is the outcome of friendship and 
cooperation between the parliaments of the two countries reports Forum Macao (China). 

 

 
Ride-hailing service Didi Chuxing expands to Middle East and North  

 
Didi Chuxing, operator of the world’s largest ride-hailing services platform, is accelerating its global expansion 
by venturing into the Middle East and North Africa region. This development comes after a strategic partnership 
between Didi Chuxing and Dubai-based ride-hailing company Careem, reports South China Morning Post 
(China). Careem offers services to 12 million customers in 13 countries and is a Middle Eastern rival to Uber 
according to Business Insider (USA). Didi Chuxing offers services to more than 400 million users across China 
and acquired Uber China in August 2016. 

 

Beijing TV dramas and movies broadcasting season opens in Zambia 

Chinese television operator Star Times has launched the 2017 Beijing TV dramas and movies broadcasting 

season in Africa in Lusaka, Zambia. According to Xinhua (China), this is the fourth time the season is being 

launched in Africa and first time in Zambia. During the season, eight popular television dramas and movies will 

be broadcasted to the Zambian audience. Mwebantu (Zambia) reports that the event forms part of the Sino-

Africa cultural exchange programmes. To date the event has seen a series of Chinese films and TV dramas 

screened to African audiences in countries such as Kenya, Rwanda, Tanzania and Nigeria. 
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